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Motherȴs 
Day is  

May 8, 
2022 

If you would like 

Pastor to visit, 

please contact 

him at 412 -841 -

9359 or call the 

church office.  

Godõs Special Creation 
Excerpts from a poem by Lenora McWhorter  

 

Mother seasons life with love  

And gives so much of herself.  

God placed in her the best He had  

And made her unlike anyone else.  

 

When challenges come our way  

and when trials block our view,  

Mother kneels down beside her bed  

and prays the family through.  

 

Mother is Godõs special creation. 

She is a light shining in the dark,  

illuminating the path for her family  

and pointing them toward God.  
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Pastoral Letter for May  

Dear Friends,  

Motherõs Day is celebrated on the second Sunday of May in America each year.  
This year, the date is May 8.  (Children and husbands, beat the rush ð start shop-
ping now!)  The history of Motherõs Day is fascinating, and much to my surprise, 

there is an interesting connection to Christianity.   

Pagan celebrations of fertility and motherhood originated in ancient times.  The 
church traditionally has had days commemorating Mary, the Mother of Our Lord, 

and these often became celebrations of all motherhood.  Motherõs Day, as we know 

it in America, began in the early 20th century.   

The founder of Motherõs Day was a woman named Anna Jarvis.  During the Civil 
War, she had advocated for a day to be called òMotherõs Day for Peace,ó a day for 
mothers to pray and take action so that their sons would not die in the war.  Jar-
vis was a member of the Methodist Episcopal Church and the first Motherõs Day 
celebration was held in her congregation in West Virginia in 1907.  It was a liturgi-
cal service emphasizing Christian motherhood.  By 1911, Motherõs Day was cele-
brated in every state in the country.  (Jarvis insisted that the name of the holiday 
be Motherõs Day, singular possessive, to focus the day on individual mothers and 

their families.)  

Over time, as Motherõs Day grew in popularity, the connection between the holiday 
and its Christian origins waned.  Jarvis was critical of candy makers, florists, and 
others who she said were abusing the meaning of Motherõs Day just to a make 
profit.  I knew a pastor who called Motherõs Day òa Hallmark holidayó and would 

schedule Confirmation on the second Sunday of May each year to avoid it.  

The proper focus of worship is always Jesus Christ.  Our Christian faith touches 
every part of our lives, including motherhood. So, òin my humble opinion,ó as they 
say, it is permissible to recognize mothers and motherhood in worship as being in 

the realm of our life together in Christ.  

Parenting is hard work.  Christian mothers and fathers need our encouragement 

and support.  It seems to me that today we are seeing schools, the media, and oth-
er entities taking on the role of instilling values and morals in children, which is 
properly the parentsõ right and responsibility.  As the church, we need to help 

parentõs raise their children in the love and knowledge of the Lord.  

I havenõt written my May 8 sermon yet or planned the liturgy.  I always mention 
Mothersõ Day in the service, and I give the theme of motherhood varying amounts 
of attention in the sermon as it strikes me any given year.  I hope you will worship 
with us on Motherõs Day and every Sunday.  As someone once 
said, òWhoever wants God for their Father must have the 

church as their mother.ó 

In His service,  

Pastor Ash  
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Church Council Highlights ð April 25 th  Meeting  
 

      Good attendance and a short meeting of  

     50 minutes made for a productive session  

     for your church reps at the monthly  

     April meeting.  

 

 
Scott Vossler, on behalf of the Scouts, addressed scouting activities.  The 

boys and girls are an active group with lots of energetic and enthusiastic 
participants.  Their energy will be put to use with an outside clean -up 
when we know spring is here to stay.  

 
Per scouting protocol, Steve Vossler was confirmed by Church Council as 

the official liaison between scouts and the church.  
 
Some concern was expressed about the church monthly budget in that in-

come and expenses are running at a deficit.  Payroll and utilities are the 
biggest drains causing an approximate $4000 additional need each 
month.  Investments are currently on a downward trend.  No suggestions 
were put forth except to closely monitor all.  

 
Rich Shear, speaking for Elders, is pleased to have a committed number of 

ushers, altar assistants, altar guild, and readers.  New volunteers are al-
ways appreciated.  

 
Stewardship is an active committee.  Fran, despite his current mobility is-

sues, is doing a great job chairing all from the home sidelines.  Dick Kling 
willingly has stepped in as co -chair when Fran canõt attend meetings. 

 
Marvin has the numerous propertiesõ projects under control.  He is very 

much on the scene at church urging the Alfred vocational students along 
with the tanbark hole and recovery.  

 
A short òFYIó congregational meeting is scheduled for the end of worship on 
May 15 about the many propertiesõ projects.  This will be a short, but in-
formative session.  

 

The next Council meeting is Monday, May 23.   
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May Birthdays  
 

2  Mark Sweet  

5   John Willson  

6  Kaelyn Crawford,  
     Dorothy Herke  

11   Morgan Ball  

13   Noah Bennet  

14   Ben Cornelius, Jr.  

17  Marsha Sick,   

     Bill Weinhauer  

17   Judy Brainard,  
     Paul Vossler  

17   Fran Lanphier  

23 Charles Miles  

27   Judy Cornelius  

28   Jayson Chandler  

31 Jennifer Joyce  

& Anniversaries  

 6   Ron & Christina Wightman  

18   Dan & Cindy Flurschutz  

21  Paul & Leilani Mariotti  

31  Dan & Rosemary    Vossler  

Baby snake:  Mommy, are we poi-
sonous?  
Mother snake:  Yes, son. Why?  

Baby snake:  I just bit my tongue!  

 

Son:  Dad, do you know the differ-
ence between a pack of cookies and 
a pack of elephants?  
Dad:  No. 
Son:  Then itõs a good thing Mom 

does the grocery shopping!  

 

Q: What did mommy spider say to 

baby spider?  

A: You spend too much time on the 

web.  

ÿǍɅʌɶʔɃɾ ᶯᶮᶯ 
MʬǸɅ ʌțɐʔȓț ʌțǸ ʌɐǱǱȺǸɶ ʭǍɾ 
țǍʬȡɅȓ Ǎ Ȓʔɶȡɐʔɾ ʌǍɅʌɶʔɃṞ țȡɾ 
ɃɐɃ ʭǍɾ ʔɅȒǍʽǸǱṣ Ẍĥɐʔ ɃǍʳ 
Ǎɾ ʭǸȺȺ ȓȡʬǸ ʔɳ ɐɅ ʌțǸ ǪɶʳȡɅȓṞẍ 
u țǸǍɶǱ țǸɶ ɾǍʳ Ǎɾ ɾțǸ ȺǸǱ țȡɃ 
ʌɐ ʌțǸ ɾʌɐɶǸ Ǹʲȡʌṣ ẌĥɐʔẏɶǸ ɾʌʔǪȶ 
ʭȡʌț ɃǸ Ȓɐɶ ᶯᶶ ʳǸǍɶɾṣẍ  
ẘñțǸȡȺǍ >ʔɾʌǸɶ ʬȡǍ éǸǍǱǸɶậɾ EȡȓǸɾʌ 
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Our Men Eat é.. Again !!! 

 

Our 12 apostles (aka The Menõs Club) dined well a couple days just after 
Easter Sunday on April 19 th .   Donny Stevens was the chef, serving beef on weck, 
tossed salad, and German potato salad.  Sandy, co -chef, furnished yummy 

homemade pies that were much to the delight of the twelve hungry men.  

 With food on their minds, our men are spearheading a SPAGHETTI DIN-
NER  on June 16 th .  It will be take -out only, priced at $10, presale tickets availa-
ble from the church office or any of the men.  Scott Vossler, the club president, 
has promised his homemade spaghetti sauce, this made with his very special 
Vossler òmapleó ingredient.  Having tasted this in the past, that unique sweet-
ness really does make the sauce extra delish.  The rest of the menu includes 
tossed salad, garlic bread, and a dessert.  The men are pleased to have the Boy 
and Cub Scouts assisting by running (aka walking !!!) the meals to the patronõs 

cars.  

 Other than being foodies, the men enjoyed their usual chatter at their April 

outing, but also talked about sizing up the church sign for possible repair.  Mon-
ies earned from spaghetti may possibly help with the sign, but will also replenish 

their treasury for other church projects which the men frequently do.  

 Menõs Club meets every 3rd  Tuesday of the month at the church.  All men 
(sorry, ladies) are welcome to just show up, chat, and eat ð and pay whatever the 

cost is for the meal.  

 For more information, contact Scott Vossler, President; Dan Vossler, Vice 

President; Fran Lanphier, Treasurer; Paul Vossler, Secretary.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Support the Menõs Club SPAGHETTI DINNER  ð June 16, 4 -6 pm  

Presale Tickets $10 ð Only 200 are Available  

Buy at the Church Office or from a club member.  
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Judy, Marsha, Dick, Carol with Kay,  
Eliza, Betsy  

     From a sad time of tragedy 
and despair, goodness arose for 
Kay and family as they seek to 

restore their livelihood.   

     Two fundraisers have  given 
a start for the long road ahead 
in overcoming the recent house 
fire and loss of Kayõs husband 

Tom.  

   The April 21 st Chicken Barbecue yield was 
$6,252, this including numerous individual 
donations.  An enthusiastic crew, number-
ing many volunteers, served 410 dinners.  
Counting the òno-shows,ó 456 tickets were 

actually sold. God did provide!  

    Steve Vossler, longtime friend of Zach Al-
len,  organized a community òGo Fund Meó 
drive which scored approximately $8000.  
On behalf of the Dorcas quilters, Judy 
Brainard presented Kay with a handmade 

quilt.  

 

     Many thanks go to all who 
helped ð and there were MANY  !!!  
é.. ticket sellers, meal buyers, 
brownie makers, money counters, 
food coordinator, dinner servers, 

clean -up crew.   

Kay and Betsy with Steve  

Judy and Kay  

A Time of Agony, A Time of Kindred Spirit  
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Our Tanbark Story Continues with Mr. Hill é 
 

      An article in last monthõs TELCO about our sinking front entrance attributed 
the problem to tanbark.  Tanbark, from hemlock trees, was a waste product of 
the once flourishing 19 th  century industry in Wellsville for tanning hides.  At that 
time, it was thought to be a useful recyclable substance; hence, the root of our 

current problem and project.   

     It all started 138 years ago in 1884.  Mr. A. R. Hill, a very noted Wellsville 
business and owner of several tanneries in town, decided to build his palatial 
mansion at 470 North Main, the site of our church.  This three -story dwelling 
had 32 rooms plus a carriage house.  The land needed to be leveled so he had 
thousands of loads of tanbark residue brought in .  Powdery tanbark was also 
used as insulation  in several of the foot -thick walls.  A good recycling endeavor?  

NO ! 

    Poor Mr. Hill.  On January 20, 1885, he died.  He never able to enjoy his new 
personal estate.  The exterior was complete, but it lacked the finishing interior 

touches - it no longer had a resident owner.  

    And then, a double whammy ð Mr. Hill was broke.  From the Wellsville Daily 
Reporter of February 12, 1885, òthat it was no longer a secret, but openly dis-
cussed that the gentleman was found wanting, é the estate was not sufficient to 
pay his debts.  On the surface he appeared wealthy, a prominent contributor to 
charities, the chiefest pillar supporter of the Baptist church.ó  Nothing was left 

for his heirs or creditors.  

     And so, Mr. Hill has bequeathed to us a very solid layer of tanbark as ground 
fill and fine sawdust -like tanbark wall insulation.  The wonderful house re-

mained vacant for several years, until ééééééé.  

                                       Read the next fascinating chapter of this saga in next monthõs TELCO. 

 
A Mansion for a King  

~ 1884 ~  

Never to be occupied  

as a private residence  

 

This mammoth house  

once stood at the 
current site of our 

church.  
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Daycare Director:  Nancy Link (585) 593 -3820  

Director of Music:  Carole A. Aldrich  

470 N. Main Street  
Wellsville, NY 14895  

 

First Trinity Evangelical 
Lutheran Church 

 

 

 

 

 

Church email address:  

 �W�U�L�Q�L�W�\�Z�O�V�Y�#�J�P�D�L�O���F�R�P 

 

Church office hours:  

 �0�R�Q�G�D�\�±���7�K�X�U�V�G�D�\ 
 �����$�0�±���������3�0 

Word Search Solution (pg 8)  


